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MULTNOMAH COUNTY OREGON

Safety and Workers’ Compensation 
501 SE Hawthorne Blvd., Suite 400
Portland, Oregon 97214
(503) 988-5756 or (503) 988-5190phone

(503) 988-5758 fax 

(503) 988-5170 TTD
Dear Employee:

This packet of materials has been developed to provide you with the forms and information you need to complete your workers’ compensation claim for your on-the-job injury or occupational disease.  Please pay particular attention to the employee checklist (green colored forms) enclosed in this packet, which will guide you through the steps you need to follow for your workers’ compensation claim.

Multnomah County’s Department of County Management, Workers’ Compensation Section, is responsible for the County’s workers’ compensation program.  Our workers’ compensation staff will be working with you and your department to process your claim and help with any issues that may arise related to your claim.  The County contracts with Sedgwick CMS for claims administration services; they too will participate in the process of your claim.

The County has contracted with Kaiser On-the-Job and Providence MCO to provide managed care services to our employees who are injured on the job.  You must receive medical services under the provision of one of these two managed care organizations (MCOs).  You will find information on the managed care program in the enclosed IMPORTANT NOTICE, and you must complete the MCO choice form at the same time you fill out the workers’ compensation claim form (Report of Job Injury or Illness, Form 801), which is also enclosed in this packet.  You will also find a list of locations for the occupational health clinics and emergency rooms for each of the MCOs, as well as procedures on how to access the medical providers for each program.

The County has temporary alternative work assignments available to employees who are unable to immediately return to their regular job because of their injury.    Please be sure to take the enclosed envelope marked “GIVE TO ATTENDING PHYSICIAN” and give it to your physician or doctor’s office on your first visit. 
If you are unable to work due to your injury and are receiving temporary disability benefits, payment of your elected benefits (i.e. MERP, Group Life Insurance, Short Term Disability) may be affected.  Please contact the Benefits office at 503-988-5015 for further information.  
We hope that this packet will help you with understanding the claim process.  You may want to keep the letters and other paperwork related to your claim in this folder, so you will have a record of your claim.  The Workers’ Compensation Section and Sedgwick CMS will work closely with you, your department and your attending physician to assist you in your recovery and return to work.  If you have questions, please feel free to contact The Workers’ Compensation Section, at either 503-988-5756 or 503-988-5190.

Sincerely,

Michelle Cross
Workers’ Compensation Manager

Multnomah County                
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